
From: Doll, Laura 
Sent: 10/10/2013 9:47:23 AM 
To: brian.turner@cpuc.ca.gov (brian.turner@cpuc.ca.gov); terrie.prosper@cpuc.ca.gov 

(terrie ,prosper@ cpuc. ca. gov) 
Cc: Cherry, Brian K (/0=PG&E/0U=C0RP0RATE/CN=RECIPIENTS/CN=BKC7) 
Bcc: 
Subject: Report from last night's San Carlos city council meeting 

Brian 
As I know you are very involved in discussions with the citv I thought you might find it helpful to have this 
report from our local Gov Rel representative Redacted about last night's meeting. 

"Tonight, at a special meeting, the San Carlos City Council unanimously adopted a resolution ending the local 
emergency regarding the condition of PG&E's gas line 147. 

The meeting was called to order and one San Carlos resident spoke during public comment, encouraging the city 
to hire an independent pipeline engineer to review PG&E's records on Line 147 and provide the City and its 
residents assurance of the safety of the pipeline. The only other attendee was Brian Perkins, District Director for 
Congresswoman Jackie Speier. No media was present. 

The Resolution was the only item on the agenda. Speaking on the item was the City Manager, Jeff Maltbie, 
accompanied by the Public Works Director, Fire Chief, Police Chief and City Attorney. He provided Council 
with an overview of the events leading to the City's declaration of the local emergency. He reviewed activities 
since October 4th, including updates to the community, and multiple conversations with PG&E, County and State 
OES, and the CPUC. He stated that the CPUC has stepped in and ordered PG&E to keep Line 147 at 125 psig, 
and the City is satisfied with the current state of the line. Therefore, he is recommending that the City Council end 
the state of emergency. He notified the Council that, at Monday's regularly scheduled Council meeting, he would 
be making a request for a $250,000 appropriation to hire independent experts to review the safety of Line 147. 

Mayor Bob Grassilli asked if there was anyone else wishing to speak on this matter. Papia Gambelin thanked the 
Mayor and Council for the opportunity to speak. She thanked the Mayor, Vice Mayor and staff for joining PG&E 
this afternoon to have an open and honest discussion about Line 147. She reiterated PG&E's commitment to the 
City and to ensuring the City and San Carlos residents feel safe. 

Mayor Grassilli then moved to adopt the resolution terminating the state of emergency. Council voted 
unanimously to approve." 

Laura 
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